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February 20, 2014 
 
Jessica Dooling 
Piceance EHS Supervisor 
XTO Energy 
21459 CR 5, Rifle, CO 81650 
970-675-4122 office 
 
No Further Action 

Notice of Completion  
Partially Buried Tank Closure 
PCU T45-14G 
REM # 7997 
Location ID # 242422 
API # 103 66390 
Rio Blanco County 

 
Dear Ms. Dooling, 
 
Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has received the Notice of Completion and No 
Further Action Request submitted via e-Form 04 on February 10, 2014 for the referenced site.  Based on the review 
of data presented, it appears that no further action is necessary at this time at this site.  However, should future 
conditions at the site be discovered of contaminant concentrations in soils exceeding COGCC standards or if 
groundwater is found to be significantly impacted, COGCC may require that further investigation and/or 
remediation be conducted.  
 
The Non-Facility Identification #435588, under remediation project #7997 is closed now.  If you require any 
additional information, please call me at (970) 625-2497, ext 6 or contact me by email at carlos.lujan@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Carlos Lujan, Ph.D. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
NW Region 
 
Cc: Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 
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